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2017-18	Report:	Modeling	Workshops	for	High	School	Physics	and	Physical	Science	Teachers	
UM/UWC	Faculty	Exchange	Program;	Meera	Chandrasekhar,	Physics	Department,	MU	

Host:	Prof.	Mark	Herbert,	Physics	Department,	UWC	

Visitors:	Prof.	Meera	Chandrasekhar	and	Mr.	Douglas	Steinhoff,	Physics	Department,	
University	of	Missouri,	June	24-July	5,	2018	

Purpose:	To	conduct	a	physics	teacher	workshop	for	9th	and	10th	grade	teachers	as	part	of	
the	Modeling	Workshop	series	coordinated	by	Prof.	Mark	Herbert.	

Physics	Teacher	Workshop	

The	weeklong	workshop	was	part	of	a	series	entitled	Modeling	Instruction	for	High	School	
Natural	Sciences	Teachers,	A	Pilot	Project	for	Natural	Sciences	Teachers.	In	2017-18	the	
project	consists	of	eight	afternoon-long	meetings	in	January,	February,	March,	April,	May,	and	two	summer	workshops,	one	for	lead	

teachers	(3	days,	June	26-28)	and	one	for	science	teachers	(July	3-5);	and	a	daylong	
conference	on	July	2.	About	90	high	school	science	teachers	attended	all	three	activities,	In	
addition,	several	education	faculty	and	school	district	subject	advisors	attended	the	
activities	in	various	roles.	Herbert	is	the	coordinator	of	the	project.	

The	goals	of	this	pilot	project,	which	runs	from	2017-2020,	are	the	following:		

• Strengthen	grades	8	and	9	Natural	Sciences	teachers’	and	their	learners’	



2018	Report:	Proposal	titled	Modeling	Workshops	for	High	School	Physics	and	Physical	Science	Teachers			 Page	2	

• Two	July	2018	workshop	schedules	were	designed,	one	for	the	smaller	lead	teacher	
workshop,	and	another	for	the	larger	science	teacher	workshop.	It	was	agreed	by	
the	team	that	Unit	5	should	be	addressed	for	grade	9	and	Unit	8	for	grade	10	
teachers,	in	two	separate	workshops,	understanding	that	time	restrictions	would	
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The	atmosphere	in	the	workshop	was	never	quiet	–	there	was	animated	discussion	about	
teachers’	ideas	about	physics	content,	how	the	method	might	play	out	in	their	classes,	or	
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Responses:		5,	very	useful	(55%);	4,	quite	useful	(40%);	3,	somewhat	useful	(5%)		
2. How	did	this	workshop	on	Modeling	Instruction	challenge	classroom	practice,	and	

in	what	way(s)	has	it	cause	you	to	review	how	you	would	teach	in	future?	
Responses:		More	than	80%	said	the	workshops	has	caused	them	to	reflect	on	their	
classroom	practice,	which	is	overwhelmingly	the	traditional	form	of	teaching.	They	
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o Julio	Voges	and	Ronald	Englebrecht,	Subject	Advisors,	Metro	North	and	South	
Educational	Districts,	respectively.	

o Charmaine	Pietersen	and	Trevor	Daniels,	Chief	Curriculum	Advisors,	Metro	
South	and	Metro	East	Educational	Districts,	respectively	

o Marius	Diergaardt,	Deputy	Chief	Education	Specialist:	Physical	and	Technical	
Sciences	Western	Cape	Education	Department.	

• In	2018,	prominent	teachers	in	the	district,	including	
Wendy	Horn	of	the	Protea	Heights	Academy,	Top	50	
finalist	for	the	2018	Global	Teacher	Prize1	
(https://www.globalteacherprize.org/person?id=3947)
,	were	present	at	the	workshop.	Teachers	like	Wendy	
are	a	catalyst	for	change	and	motivators	for	other	
teachers.	Her	enthusiasm	infected	not	only	teachers	
from	her	school,	but	others	as	well.	

• The	First	Annual	Teacher	Professional	Development	
Symposium	


